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Special Town Meeting January 8, 2020 
 

The First Selectman, Rudy Marconi, called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm in the large conference room of Town 
Hall.  Mr. Marconi asked the audience to stand and recite the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
R. Marconi stated that the first item of business was to appoint a Moderator.  Greg Kabasakalian, Two 
Washington Avenue, moved and Selectperson Maureen Kozlark seconded the motion to appoint Ed Tyrrell 
Moderator for the Special Town Meeting.  The “Aye” votes were unanimous and Ed Tyrrell was appointed 
Moderator. 
 
Ed Tyrrell called the meeting to order and requested a motion to appoint a secretary.  Jim Coyle, 258 Florida 
Road, moved and Selectman Bob Hebert seconded the motion to appoint Wendy Gannon Lionetti, Town Clerk, 
secretary.  The “Aye” votes were unanimous and Wendy Gannon Lionetti was appointed secretary. 
 
Ed Tyrrell read the legal notice of the meeting that appears above, to consider a resolution to approve bond 
allocation for the replacement of the Depot Road Bridge.  The following communications were received, accepted 
and incorporated into the minutes of the meeting: 
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R. Marconi explained that this bridge replacement will be part of the Federal Local Bridge Program (FLBP) that was 
approved by voters in 2018, which includes the widening of the Metro-North crossing.  The state determined that the 
Depot Road Bridge is unsafe and now it is closed.  The plan is to replace the bridge with a slightly wider bridge that will 
include a pedestrian walkway.  The Depot Road Bridge will be replaced and upon completion, the Portland Avenue 
Bridge will close for replacement.  GPR (ground-penetrating radar) will be used to determine whether the Depot Road 
Bridge can be used for vehicles only until the project begins.  The total cost of the project is $2,275,000 of which 
$1,820,000 will be paid by state and federal money.  The Town’s responsibility is $450,000 with a not-to-exceed limit of 
$455,000, as stated at the previously held Board of Finance meeting.   
 
-Jim Coyle, Florida Road, asked what is the timing?  R. Marconi responded that the work will commence in 2022. 
-Patsy Knoche, 46 Pelham Lane, asked whether Portland Ave will become a one-way road?  R. Marconi responded no. 
-Lori Mazzola, One Circle Drive, asked what is the interim plan?  R. Marconi responded he has had many meetings with 
the police.  They would like to install a left-turn lane on Route 7 for north-bound drivers heading up Route 102, but the 
state would have to install the light and the state does not want to pay for it if the federal government will pay for it at 
the commencement of the project.  In the meantime, the GPR will be done.  Hopefully we can allow vehicle traffic only 
on the bridge which will help the situation. 
-Ed Tyrrell, Pond Road, asked whether it is certain we will get the grants?  R. Marconi said yes, we have been approved. 
 
The Moderator then asked for a motion to approve.  B. Manners moved and B. Hebert seconded the motion to 
approve the Depot Road Bridge bonding resolution.  The “Aye” votes carried, and the motion was approved. 
 
B. Manners moved and Jim Coyle seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting.  The “Aye” votes were unanimous 
and the meeting adjourned at 7:44 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Wendy Gannon Lionetti, Town Clerk 


